PACT monthly meeting - Wednesday 12th April 2017
7.30pm at Peter Simpson’s, 4 Carleton Terrace, Penrith.

Present: 
Directors: John Bodger, Christine Sutherland, Graham Exton, John Johnson,



Malcolm Carruthers, Nigel Jenkins, Peter Simpson 
Apologies: 
Chris Cant, Geoff Rockliffe-King, Sally Shenton, Virginia Taylor
Penrith Neighbourhood Plan Core Group

Graham had attended the last meeting. Much of the discussion involved housing and Graham reported that there was concern about the disconnect between locally-perceived housing need and the housing offered by developers. ‘Building houses not communities’. John B agreed to try to attend the sub-group looking at the social and community elements of housing applications.

Seedy Saturday and Freegle Give & Take 

This event went well and plenty of people came, the only problem was that the hall needed clearing beforehand. The liaison between this event and Carleton Farm shop worked well.

Repair cafés

An initiative which started in Holland and is now international. These will be held at the Old Fire Station Penrith on 22nd April and on 3rd May in Kirkby Stephen and it is hoped that they will continue on a monthly basis.

Anaerobic digester

The CAfS/SusKes demonstration of a micro anaerobic digester in Keswick was a success and the results of the CAfS survey were positive.

A Plastic Ocean

John B has investigated the costs of showing this film and they appear to be prohibitive. Christine will investigate whether we can show it through the local cinema.
A Plastic Planet

This campaign group is launching a new campaign on 15th April – asking supermarkets to provide a plastic-free aisle. Nigel will forward more information.

Plastic packaging

Graham reported on various discussions.

David Whipp of Starfruits: 

· Plastic bags are much cheaper than paper ones

· The number of plastic carrier bags given out (on request) is down to 1/10 what it was

· Customers are not interested in seasonality

· Suppliers ignore arguments from small shops, they only listen to supermarkets

· He sells as much produce as he can unwrapped

· He removes a lot of plastic packaging before sale and sends for recycling

Deer’n’Dexter:

· Products on their market stall are plastic wrapped for hygiene and to improve shelf life

· If you go direct to the farm you can buy the meat unwrapped

Nature’s Health Store – Jean Allison:

· She tries to avoid unnecessary packaging

· Plastic hooks are helpful for displaying small items

CAfS events

Film in Alston - Qu’est-ce qu’on attend? (What Are We Waiting For?) – Thursday 27th April 7:30pm at Alston Town Hall.

Cumbria Sustainability Network - Friday 28th April, 1 to 5pm, Old Fire Station, Carlisle. Frankie will forward the information to Christine for circulating to the directors.
NW Transition Gathering

This is now fixed for Saturday 13th May but no venue has been decided yet. We agree to pay the train fare if anyone is able and willing to attend.

Finance

John J shared round a spreadsheet showing the incomings and outgoings for the financial year which ended on 31st March.

Next meeting
Wednesday 3rd May at Peter Simpson’s

